STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 20 FEBRUARY 2016
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Andy Hinton, Janice Dyer, Trish Giles, Andrew Henderson, Peter Meadowcroft, Kate Carter-Windle
County Cllr Hudspeth


	Public:
	3

	
Clerk:
	Abigail Beale




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
Cllr Carter-Windle used this time to inform the meeting that she had recently been approached by a member of the public about problems with dog mess and unsociable behaviour at the corner of Fleming Drive and Jervis Close.  PCSO Chris Jones had been contacted about the unsociable behaviour and was currently looking into the matter.  Discussions were had about the problems with dog mess and it was agreed that a dog bin would be purchased and installed in this area at a cost of £149.00 (excluding VAT).  The clerk was also asked to contact WODC to ask if the dog bins could be emptied every fortnight to ensure they are not overflowing.  Cllr Hinton to include a note in the next edition of the bulletin asking for dog owners to clear up after their dogs.
One member of the public present, who helped put the temporary ‘speed watch’ signs up asked if they needed to be taken down as they had been up for quite a while now.    Cllr Hinton brought up the idea of purchasing and installing ‘speed camera signs’ at each end of the village as a speed deterrent.  The clerk was asked to check if these signs were allowed with OCC Highways.  In the meantime, it was agreed that Mr Chatterton would remove the temporary signs.  
1184
To receive apologies for absence

None received.
1185
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

None received.
1186
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 16 January 2017 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record by Cllr Hinton.

Matters arising

None.
1187
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

Cllr Hudspeth informed the meeting that the budget had recently gone through, making comment that it had been an easier budget than last year.   This was the first year that the Council wasn’t facing additional saving cuts, that is to those already faced/accounted for previously.  


Cllr Hudspeth also provided an overview on how the proposed ‘One Oxfordshire’ proposal could work.  
1188
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda


- Bulletin funding request from Bill Lawrie


RESOLVED

THAT, a contribution of £600.00 would be given.  This was agreed by all Councillors.  



- 24 Church Lane – permission sought for further posts to be installed in verge outside 
property


RESOLVED

THAT, the permission would be granted.  This was agreed by all Councillors.  

The clerk to write to the property owners to confirm the decision.  



- Unitary Proposals for Oxfordshire – meeting invitation


Parish and Town Councils are being invited to meeting to discuss the proposal.  Councillors 
discussed if anyone could attend on behalf of Steeple Barton PC but unfortunately no one 
was available.


- Steeple Barton Chase Donation 


A donation request had been received from the organisers of the Steeple Barton Chase, 
running their 4th annual event in aid of Steeple Barton Parochial Church.

RESOLVED


THAT, £250 would be donated towards the event.  This was agreed by all Councillors.
1189
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda


- Village music festival


The Sports & Social Club confirmed they would be happy for the event to be held there.


Cllr Giles proposed a separate meeting to discuss the event in more detail, to involve herself, 
Cllr Carter-Windle, Cllr Hinton and committee members of the club.  Cllr Hinton to organise a 
date for the meeting.


- PC Website


The Clerk raised on-going issues with the website and concerns over not being able to get in 
contact with the current website provider.  Other parishes were also experiencing similar 
issues.  Discussions were had about looking at updating the website completely, including 
using a new supplier.  


RESOLVED

THAT, the clerk would look into costs for redeveloping the website. 



- Proposed tree work/quotes


Quotes had been received from Nicholsons regarding tree work in Dorn Close, Kirby Close 
and Holliers Crescent.  £360 (ex VAT) for removal of shrubs/brambles and lay to grass seed 
on the land adjacent to 40 Holliers Crescent and £325 to dismantle and fell to ground tree in 
Dorn Close, remove to ground level entire row of trees in Holliers Crescent and reduce 
overhanging crown to tree in Kirby Close.  

RESOLVED

THAT, the work should be carried out as per the quote. This was proposed by Cllr Dyer and 
seconded by Cllr Carter-Windle.

- McAfee for computer renewal

The clerk confirmed that the security on the PC computer was up for renewal.  It was agreed 
that the clerk should look into free anti-virus computer software packages, including 
packages offered by BT customers.

- Litter picking weekend


The clerk confirmed that the litter picking equipment was available from WODC on the 
weekend of 18/19 March.  It was therefore agreed that this would be the weekend that the 
pick would take place.  The clerk confirmed that two people had come forward to volunteer 
to help with the litter pick.
1190 
Circulation Folder – Any matters arising?


Nothing arose. 
1191
Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson
Nothing to report.


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges





Proposed lay-by, Holliers Crescent 




Following confirmation that the Parish Council own the land where the proposed 

lay-by is to be developed, OCC had come back to confirm that the works would need 

to be completed under a Section 278 Agreement which involves the completion of 

an application form and a fee of £1,500.  It would also involve some additional legal 

costs but OCC could not provide any kind of estimate as to how much these might 

be.   The Road Agreements Team had suggested that the clerk sends the proposed 

plans to see if there were likely to be any foreseeable issues with the application. 



RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would send a copy of the plans to the Road Agreement Team to 

establish if there would be any major issues with the proposal and therefore 


would incur additional costs.  The response to be discussed at the next meeting.


(c)
Sports and Social Club (S&SC)/Playing Fields



Cllr Hinton provided an update in relation to the funding of the toilets.  He 
confirmed that the Playing Field needed a contribution from the PC in order to keep 
the outside toilets open.  Discussions were had about the necessity of having all 
three toilets open and thought discussions had been had previously about only 
having one toilet open and funding this accordingly.  Only having to clean one of the 
toilets would reduce the cost of cleaning quite considerably.  



RESOLVED



THAT, the clerk would look through previous minutes to see if there was any 


mention of  just funding the running of one public toilet.
1192
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


- 1 Washington Terrace, loft conversion including rear facing dormers



- 93 Holliers Crescent, alteration and erection of single and two storey extensions


There were no objections to these applications.
1193
Finances 


(a)
Accounts for payment


      
i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix C to agenda 



Feb 2017)  


 ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix C submitted by 8pm on 20 Feb 2017 



RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed
1194
To receive items for next agenda

Website

Grass Cutting Contract Tender


Contribution towards public toilets at Sports & Social Club

1195
AOB

- Status update, proposed housing development on land off Worton Road


Roger Tyers to attend the March meeting to discuss the development further following pre-
application.

Cllr Hinton took this opportunity to inform the meeting that he would be standing down 
from the position of Chair from May, however, anticipated staying on the Parish Council.
1196
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 20 March 2017 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm. 
1



  Signed .............................................


